SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

May 19, 2013
ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, Mary Grumman, Luann Todd, Dave Slovina, Jeff Grundey,

George Paulus, Paul Johnson, Ellen Paulus, Tim Giardina, Brian Walton,

Staci Dowdell

The meeting was called to order at 7:04 at Dairy Queen 
Approval of prior minutes:


-correct tax forms were to be dated 5/15/13


And Janet will be using Quickbooks, correct North boys report

-Luann motioned to approve minutes with the corrections.


-George second the motion


-all yea’s

Public Input


-Mary Grumman requested a clause in coaches contracts clarifying the use


Of social networks.  She also expressed concern that coaches speak poorly of


Other Pickerington teams and sometimes their own and need to be mindful that


They work for PLA and that all of the parent/players registration fees and fund


Raising pay their salaries



-Tim stated that there is already wording in the contracts and that it may



Need to be more specific as well as addressed more clearly when talking



With coaches.


-Ellen Paulus discussed the previous parent group that was organized to help 

Facilitate lacrosse with the school board/district and suggested that someone 


From the original group be a part of the new committee to discuss issues with


The board moving forward.  She also asked if we had a way to track drug testing?  


We do.


-Christine Miller came in later and shared info from her OCC meeting that she 


Had just returned from..All OCC were voted, there are 4 new divisions within the


OCC and they will be realigned after 1 year.  They would like to have an official


OCC game night so that refs will know those games take priority.  Flexibility in

Schedules will be ok, aware of scheduling and field usage issues.   Most teams are


Planning to work on their schedules in June/July.  Becoming part of 

OHSAA seems to be getting more attention.  OHSAA now considers Lacrosse an 


Emerging sport and dropped the number of 150 to 125 but are considering 


Looking in to regional numbers rather than a strict bottom line number.

Treasurers Report:  Tim for Janet  

-Final coaches payments were made.

-Central trainers have been paid ongoing during the season, waiting for 

North bills.

-fed and state taxes filed.  We owed $150 to state

Central Girls:  Luann Todd


-Coaches planning to apply for next year



-requested an off season conditioning coach be



A paid position




-Tim asked that all team directors discuss




And bring a plan to the board.




-would need to be PLSD approved




-Also, should check when current coaches




Approval expires with PLSD


-Coach Miller and Deena will be holding their camp again


This year. Planning college coaches to attend/help work.

North Girls:  Tim for Dan Dankowski 

-3 time OCC Champs

-banquet will be soon.  Waiting for OCC awards.

-need to order OCC patches

-need to ask school about OCC banner

North Boys:  Jeff Grundey 

-new uniforms did come in.  Still waiting for 2 jerseys.

-season 9-9

-playoff game will be Sat. vs Dublin Coffman

-still researching 1 refund (T Wallace)

Central Boys:  Brian Walton


-1st ever home playoff game for Central boys, Sat vs St Charles

-Won OCC 

-JV update:  most games JV has played in a season.  (14) and had a winning

Record.

-suggested looking in to setting up JV games on different days.

Equipment: Dave Slovina


-Will need a few new goals



-saw a deal that for every 2 goals purchased you receive a 



Set of balls.


-ordered 12 more cases of paint 2 weeks ago (6 white, 6 black) and have


Already used 4 of each.


-Uniform turn in:  Call Dave to schedule turn in / inventory



-all equipment will be inventoried.



-Central missing a walkie talkie


-we have plain shirts in purple and black from our Nike points that we will


Sell as spirit wear.  (will likely logo them)



-we have more points to redeem


-We will be getting OCC shirts again for North girls and Central boys


-reconditioned helmets should be good for 3 years.


-we will collect all helmets then reissue for off season use.


-Paul motioned to offer freshman and sophomores the opportunity to 


Buy their helmet from PLA



-the motion was tabled.

 Fundraising:  Staci Dowdell 


-Spirit Sprint, 13 participated.  We raised $300.

-will try to boost next year and get the word out sooner.

-Stonecreek Dental donated $200 at the North vs Central game.

-Looking in to the Roosters card for next year.  The cards are free and you sell them for whatever you want to charge.  The card gives you a discount every

Time you use it.

-Looking in to possible replacement fund raisers since we are dropping OSU


-suggested going back to charity mania

-discussed breaking out fund raising by team or possible specific fund raisers by team if they want something specific.


-for info purposes, registrations this year had Central at $19000 and North


At $21,000 

-should look at budget info / breakdown by team for fund raising.

Publicity: Luann for Denise Lutz            

-we need to pay the printing bill

-will post minutes on the web

-rosters need updated on the web

Membership: Paul Johnson


-handed out a final report with registration information.

-1 check was returned

-1 refund pending

-1 PC boy owes $100

-suggested a more defined refund policy / timeline.

-Jeff suggested going to or offering online registration / payment

-volunteering discussed again and how to hold accountable.

-Paul will not be running for a board position next year.

Vice President Report:  George Paulus 


-reminder that all positions are open regardless if current 


Office holder will be running again.


-Dave suggested having a North and Central equip rep



-these could both report to the equip director.


-George needs copies of most recent volunteer coaches


Contracts.

Presidents Report: Tim Giardina:

-will be meeting with North football boosters (at their request) to discuss

Field usage.

-should look in to meeting with Central

-Water at JV field biggest issue

-possibly look in to a joint fund raiser for turf

-setting up field walk throughs (approx. 2-3 weeks)

-will be working on school agreement

-field usage section in particular

-need a long term planning committee

-So far suggested members have been Ron Noel, Adam Williams, Bowman and Grundey.

-Paul motioned to keep fees at $325 and siblings to $275



-The motion was tabled


-Risk management needs reports submitted and enforced

Old Business: 


-Paul motioned to rescind the motion to purchase video cameras

-Tim second the motion

-7 yeas

-1 nays

New Business: 

-Paul suggested boosting the coaches and board training.  (convention, etc)

-re-enforce / redefine roles of board members

-going to ask Janet to write a grant to Under Armour

-C. Kneedler emailed PLSD regarding 7/8 grade lacrosse.  We need parent, etc to be aware of how our program operates and what we’ve accomplished so far as 

Well as our plan of action to keep everyone on board and not upset PLSD 

Meeting adjourned at 9:04

-Jeff motioned to adjourn

-Luann second 

-all yeas

